
At the recent SHEA Busi-
ness Meeting, held during the
1998 Annual Meeting, John
McGowan announced his initia-
tion of a  fund to provide support
to SHEA Trainee members’
attendance at our educational
activities. Active and Invited
Members or nonmembers who
are seeking additional opportuni-
ties for contributing their person-
al funds or their honoraria to this
fund are encouraged to contact
Stephanie Dickinson at 609-423-
0087. She will be happy to facili-
tate any and all donations to this
fund.
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Rebecca Wurtz, MD, represent-
ed SHEA at a July meeting that
reviewed the draft document “Recom-
mendations for the Identi-
fication, Counseling, Testing, and
Referral of Persons at Risk for Hepatitis
C Virus (HCV) Infection.” Dr. Wurtz
indicates that the draft document was
vague about specific recommendations

for postexposure testing and follow-up
in the healthcare setting. She advocat-
ed more research funding to answer
questions that still remain about opti-
mal diagnostic tests and therapeutic
recommendations. A final version of
the recommendations is expected to be
published in the Morbidity Mortality
Weekly Reports this fall.
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Upcoming SHEA Educational Activities
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SHEA has cooperated with the
American Society of Microbiology to
develop the symposium on vancomycin
resistance to be presented at the 38th
Interscience Conference on Anti-
microbial Agents and Chemotherapy,
which will take  place in San Diego on

September 24-27. SHEA also will have a
presence at the second stand-alone
meeting of the Infectious Diseases Soci-
ety of America, to take place in Denver
from November 12-15, 1998.

The next SHEA/CDC Training
Course in Hospital Epidemiology will be

held in Redondo Beach, California, Octo-
ber 17-20, 1998. Registration is possible
by fax, at 609-423-3420, until October 1,
1998 (with payment by credit card.)
Detailed information on registration for
this course may be obtained by calling
SHEA at 609-423-7222, ext. 350.
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SHEA continues to use the Talley
Management Group to administer its
affairs, with Stephanie Dickinson as the
SHEA executive director. She reports
that the newest member of the Talley
Management Group, Heather Mirabelli,
has replaced Ann Khorey in managing
SHEA meetings. Ms. Mirabelli, a gradu-
ate of LaSalle University of Philadelphia,

brings her experience with regional,
national, and international trade associa-
tions to Talley Management and will be
responsible for managing all aspects of
SHEA’s Annual Meeting. Anyone with
ideas for improving any aspect of the
meeting or for recruiting additional
exhibitors to the meeting can call
Heather at 609-423-7222.
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